

WINTER

Ministry Update

We would like to thank all of you for your prayers and support during 2007. I will be in Bulgaria when you receive this newsletter. Only 10 bicycles to Pastor Elijah in India will bring the total number to 200 bicycles given to ministry in 2007. 60 of these bicycles were actually given by our USA donors and the

Thank you everyone who prayed or gave, so that many more churches could be planted.

rest from the UK.

The number of Bible School groups have also doubled in 2007. Also the ones that started in 2006 have doubled their numbers this year. Suzanne spoke 126 times.

Step Out In Faith Discipleship Certificates.

TV programmes with teaching interviews with Yemi on Revelation TV are shown monthly in the UK and Europe; and weekly in the Philippines, Uganda, Nigeria and Ghana which we share with the "Oxford Bible Church", Oxford.

At 5 a.m. on the 1st Nov The Lord showed me that I have completed "The Foundations of our Faith", 12 DVD's and "The Holy Spirit & Prayer", 10 DVD's of our Bible School, that I am to make them available to everyone for a "Disciple Certificate" complete with notes. This would make an excellent weekly church bible study course.

The Discipleship course is free from our website or the 12 DVD "Foundations of our Faith". £30 or \$60. "The Holy Spirit & Prayer" has 10 DVD's £25 or \$50.

Please order from Suzanne Pillans by email: suzanne@stepoutinfaith.co.uk or write to UK address.

December to 10th January will be a time of prayer and partial fast in preparation for 2008.

If you would like to visit India in January. Join us on an exciting trip of Bible training, evangelism and healing. Please contact Suzanne's Ministries as soon as possible if you would like to come.

Other trips are to Poland, Pakistan, U.S.A. and Africa.

God moves in Power in UK

30th September at Brixton, London, I spoke on "who are we in Christ?". After the talk, challenged those prepared to share their faith with the lost to stand. The entire church stood up.

The Lord said "get your anointing oil" I obeyed and said "The Lord has told me to anoint you so only if you are serious with God come forward." They all queued up.

I began to anoint people when suddenly as I approached to anoint one, demons began to manifest and come out. I said nothing. I simply could not get near enough to anoint her until the demons had left her.

As I went down the line 6 more people were delivered from demons, witchcraft spirits or oppression.

The following Wednesday I shared this on a radio in London and had many phone calls needing help with deliverance. One man came over from Holland to attend our Monday night prayer meeting, and was delivered, set free and filled with the Holy Spirit. He went home filled with joy and wants to serve God fulltime.

On 30th October I had a phone call from Brixton saying that all were truly set free by God and all except one lady with a sore leg were healed. Their congregation did go out and witness bringing in 6 extra people every Sunday service, 12 of whom have joined the church so far.

The Brixton video is available if you wish to order one.

First International Conference at Standlake Ranch. 19th-21st October we held the "Workers together with Him" conference at our Standlake Ranch where people from 9 countries participated. Tim Sullivan from the USA was the main speaker. He spoke on "Into the land of up-righteousness". The conference was a wonderful success and the next one will be from 20th-24th March - over the Easter weekend. If you want in-depth teaching and Ministry, do join us for this small but worthwhile conference including individual prayer & healing.

Phone Jerome Lucas 07796642154 0207-9129771 wtogetherwithhim@sky.com

Send tax-deductible financial support to: International Ministerial Fellowship PO Box 32366 Minneapolis, MN 55432-0366

E-mail:wpillans@aol.com Check out our websites at: www.standlakeranch.co.uk Send correspondence to:

Wilfrid & Suzanne Pillans Standlake Ranch, Downs Road, Standlake Witney, Oxfordshire OX29 7UH England

Phone: +44 (0) 1865 300099

IMF is registered with the Internal Revenue Service as a 501(e)3 non-profit organization, donations are tax-deductible. Contributions are requested with the understanding that IMF has complete discretion and control over the use of all donated funds. In order for supporters to receive a tax deduction, checks must be made for individual missionaries are not tax-deductible. On a separate piece of paper note who the donation is for or send this bottom portion along with your donation.